
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

THRU: Richard E. Stover, Fire Chief

DATE: January 18, 2024

RE: Consideration of submitting a grant application for Firehouse Subs Grant 
Foundation funds for two (2) Fire Extinguisher Training Systems.

SUMMARY:
Palm Bay Fire Rescue is requesting approval to submit a grant application to Firehouse Subs Grant 
Foundation in the amount of $29,858.00 for two (2) Fire Extinguisher Training Systems.  There are 
no matching funds required for the grant. 

The equipment requested in the grant will help Fire Prevention with educating the public on home 
fire extinguisher safety and use and will greatly benefit the City of Palm Bay residents. 
 

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Fire

FISCAL IMPACT:
There are no matching funds required.   

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Motion to approve submittal of a grant application to Firehouse Subs Grant Foundation and allow 
the City Manager to execute the grant agreement, if awarded.  

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Quote
2. Product Info 


